Ecola Creek Watershed Council meeting 21 October 2013

Cannon Beach City Hall

Present were: Mike Manzulli, Jesses Jones, Barb Linnett, Richard Bertelotti, Jan Siebert Wahrmund, Jenee Pearce-Mushen, Mark Barnes, Bob Lundy, Tracy Sund, Jerome Arnold, Troy Laws, Leslie Ryan, Dan Grassick

Announcements: 

The SOLVE beach clean-up that was deferred will be held on October 26 from 10 to 1,  meeting at the Tolovana Wayside and at City Hall.

Jesse passed around materials from the Network of Oregon Watershed Councils.  They, in partnership with Oregon Association of Conservation Districtswill conduct workshops at Newport on November 3 through 8.

Large Wood placement in the ECFR will take place on 10/29.  There will be room for up to 10 people at the loading station on Campbell Group property.  Placement on Jack Horner Creek will be on 10/30, and equipment removal on 10/31.  Let Jesse know if you’d like to be a part of the viewing team.
Arch Cape aerial spraying:  Stimson is within their legal rights to spray outside 60’ from a creek.  The Arch Cape community is upset (accurate?).  Jesse met with Tim Shields, Stimson regional director, late last week.  They are spraying mainly for salal and salmonberry.  According to a Stimson rep, ground spraying costs about five times as much as aerial spraying.  Jesse will look into the actual numbers.  Also, working on slopes is dangerous. Sheildsis receptive to talking with the council , and is interested in attending meetings.  Hehave found a rare flower—queen of the forest.  Jerome met with Sheilds  a couple of years ago in regards to an aerial sprayand was impressed with Stimson spray technology.  Stimson will be cutting a lot south of here, down to Oswald West Park.  
It appears that land near the Arch Cape tunnel is on the market for house-building.  

Council grants: Asbury Creek fish passage: ECWC understood when the grant was submitted that an extension would be necessary.  ODOT staff would not be available until fall 2013 (now). The project will have until next December to complete the planning.  Ken Cannon has been replaced by Bill Warneke.  Bill Jablonsky has a new job at his same office, and will stay on the project, in addition to someone else.  Troy Laws will be assisting for ODFW.  Funding for the bridge portion (possible phase two) may now depend on decisions about the Columbia River Crossing, according to a conversation Jesse had with Joblonski.  Jesse will keep track of this, and fact check with Betsy Johnson.  Mike will also stay on it.  The Necanicum Watershed Council will be doing a similar project on Joe Creek, and may coordinate project management  with us.  
Water Quality: Nothing new at Oswald West.  Surfrider will follow up with recent bacteria counts.  Jerome and Leslie are taking Randy Bayliss’ water qualityclass, which is wrapping up at Clatsop Community College.  The 8 or 9 students include some techs.  Jerome is mentoring Steve Amber-Voorhees, who was going to take the class, as was Matt S.  Steve’s Pacifica project is on water quality (?).  Jerome retrieved all 9 of his WQ (mostly temp) data loggers from Ecola Creek , all of which were good.  Temperatures in Little Pompey have been much lower since the trenching (clarify).  We need to amend our WQ sampling analysis plans in terms of sites, frequency, and who is doing them.  Carolyn Probst has plotted lots of data, which will eventually be published to the NCWA website.  Jeorme asked that the Council have a tour of the City of Cannon Beach lab.  Jenee says that our lab has chemicals, and offered to go over there with Jerome and Bob to see.  Jerome will call Steve Hansen about the NIST traceable meter.  There is no known reason for the high enterococcus counts the City has been recording.  Dan referred to water “ponding” and “bleeding off,” and pointed out that we have had exceptional sustained high rain for this time of year.  Warning signs have not been put up, and are not legally required.  Dan met with Tom and Gretel Oxwang.  The Wayfarer will fix its grease trap problem this winter, which has been responsible for considerable rat feces.

The North Coast Watershed Association work plan has been turned in to OWEB, who is revisiting their plan to merge councils.  The Ecola and Necanicum councils are still separate.  Jesse is paying attention to what is happening.  Small grants may be available for Asbury Creek, Large Wood Debris, and Little Pompey water quality.  Maybe we should have a subcommittee for planning this.  OWEB wants system-wide plans, such as for water quality testing at multiple locations.  There are alternative funding sources.  Richard brought up the possibility of the City acquiring an additional 200-300 acres of water source land at a later time.  

The Small Grant window closes on 11/15. Possibilities include removing a small dike bordering Shingle Mill Creek, reconnecting the stream to the creek and restoring wintering habitat for fingerlings.  The Council approved Jesse writing up an application, to be coordinated with the City[??].  Troy thinks that if you receive a Small Grant for a project you cannot get another, either or small or large.  Jesse thinks otherwise, and will check.  The next Small Grant window will be in a few months, and we may work with the City on an application.  The grants are for not more than $10k, and are awarded in four cycles per year.  The City will be putting budgets together in March through May.  They have not been getting any Small Grants, so would be preferred applicants.

Rules governing time allowed for reforestation are at:

http://arcweb.sos.state.or.us/pages/rules/oars_600/oar_629/629_610.html
They include:

Time Allowed for Reforestation
(1) The time period for compliance with the reforestation rules begins at the completion of the operation or 12 months after tree stocking has been reduced, whichever comes first. 

(2) The landowner shall begin reforestation, including any necessary site preparation, within 12 months when reforestation is required. 

(3) The landowner shall complete planting or seeding within 24 months unless a plan for an alternate practice for natural reforestation has been approved by the State Forester. 

(4) By the end of the sixth full calendar year, the landowner shall have established a free to grow stand of trees which meets or exceeds the minimum stocking level required by OAR 629-610-0020. 

Thanks to Troy for pointing out the appropriate ORS paragraph.

A school site committee is being formed, with the Council having a seat.  Bob will be the representative, and Leslie the alternate.  Members will be appointed at the November City Council meeting.  The committee will meet exactly six times, at times  of their choosing.  Bob, Leslie, Jan, and Mike will meet with Sam Steidel on Friday to tour the site.  Richard says the City Council does not plan to clearcut the site. [Sam confirmed this on Friday.]

Jan has drafted a letter to Soil and Water about Scotch broom, and would like to have it reviewed.

The City  of CB public works removed about 40 cubic yards of shore pine needles (which do not break down) and canary grass.  This has lowered the water leve..  Public Works can now do diagnostics they could not do before.  

They have a small window to watch the effects of cutting the channel.  A great deal of further material has been flushed out, widening the channel.  Public Works has been leaving the tide gate open to see whether the tides will affect the wetland.  

